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Permanent Mission of Costa Rica

to the

Organization of American States

CROEA-055-10

The Permanent Mission of Costa Rica to the OAS presents its compliments to the Secretariat of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs and, pursuant to note CP/CAAP-3070/10, refers its attention to the amount budgeted for the Inter-American Court of Human Rights.  In that regard, based on the presentation of the Program-Budget for 2011, which states that the Court has received an increase of 7.2%, this Mission kindly requests to know the base amount on which that increase is estimated and if that base includes or covers the additional amounts that were authorized for execution in the 2010 budget.

This Mission would also be grateful for the same information with respect to the amount of 2.2% allocated to the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights.

The Permanent Mission of Costa Rica avails itself of the occasion to reiterate to the Secretariat of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs of the Organization of American States assurances of its highest and most distinguished consideration.

Washington, D.C., August 20, 2010

Ambassador Frank Almaguer
Secretary for Administration and Finance

Organization of American States
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August 26, 2010

SAF/106-10

Excellency,

I have the honor of writing to your Excellency in reply to note CROEA-055-10 of August 20, 2010, in which you ask how the amount of the base on which the 7.2% increase to the Inter-American Court of Human Rights for 2011 was estimated, and, in turn, the same information with respect to the amount of 2.2% allocated to the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights.

In this regard allow me to inform you that in the program-budget for 2010 the budget approved for the Inter-American Court of Human Rights was US$1,864.5 million.  While it is true that in the course of 2010 the Court was granted a budgetary supplement of $55,000 at the request of the member states, owing to the fact that the source of financing for this was never identified, the General Secretariat managed to raise the funds through savings in other areas.  Therefore, based on the calculation of 7.2% in 2011, not only has this supplement been formalized, but there has also been an increase of an additional $78,600 for a final appropriation of $1,998.1 million.  This signifies a budget increase of 7.2% between what was approved in 2010 ($1,864.5 million) and what is proposed for 2011 ($1,998.1 million).

As regards the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, its 2010 budget appropriation was $4,488.6 million, while the amount proposed for 2011 is $4,586.7 million. The difference of $98,100 represents a 2.2% increase.

I avail myself of the opportunity to reiterate, Excellency, assurances of my highest and most distinguished consideration.


Sincerely,


Frank Almaguer


Secretary for Administration and Finance

His Excellency

Ambassador Enrique Castillo

Permanent Representative of Costa Rica

  to the Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.
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